Jackson County Genealogical Society Collection (AC73)

Introduction:

The Jackson County Genealogical Society Collection consists of 4 years from Central High School.

Descriptive Summary:

Creator: Central High School Title: Jackson County Genealogical Society Collection Date Range: 1974- 1981 Size: 0.417 linear feet (1 box) Collection Number: AC73

Related Collections

AC07 Sumner High School Collection AC09 Lincoln High School Collection AC71 Central High School Yearbooks Collection AC72 High School Yearbooks Collection

Donor Information:

Donated by Jackson County Genealogical Society, August 2023.

Citation Note:

Jackson County Genealogical Collection (73), Black Archives of Mid-America, Kansas City, Missouri.

Administrative Information:

Reproduction Restrictions: Unrestricted. Access Restrictions: Unrestricted.

Historical Sketch: Central High School Central High School dates as far back as 1867, making it the oldest school in KCMO. The school board rented rooms on the bottom floor of its first location, the Stark Building at 11th and Locust since the board did not own any school buildings until after the Civil War. The board bought the building outright in 1868. In 1882, the Stark Building was torn down and a new school building was erected on the property. Then, in 1915, the school moved to a new location at Linwood and Indiana. Central's student demographic, originally a White-only school, changed after *Brown v. The Board of Education* in 1955, becoming predominantly Black. In the '90s, the school moved to Indiana and 33rd St. The school's name was changed to Central Academy of Excellence in 2012. Ten years later, Central became one of ten schools the Kansas City Public Schools proposed be closed. However, the proposed closure was cancelled in 2023.

Scope and Content Note:

The Jackson County Genealogical Society Collection consists of 4 years from Central High School.

Collection Inventory

- f. 1 1974 Masterpeice
- f. 2 1978 Masterpeice
- f. 3 1979 Centralian
- f. 4 1981 Centralian

Processed by Laura Darnell, Archivist, March 2024.

Sources:

- Alcock, Andy. KMBC. "Kansas City School District considers plan to close 10 schools." October 2022. Accessed March 2024. <u>https://www.kmbc.com/article/kansas-city-public-schools-considers-plan-to-close-10-schools/41617212</u>
- Fortino, Jodi. KCUR. "'This is the school to keep': Central High graduates and students argue against proposed closure." October 2022. Accessed March 2024. <u>https://www.kcur.org/education/2022-10-20/this-is-the-school-to-keep-central-high-graduates-and-students-argue-against-proposed-closure</u>
- Kansas City Public Library. Accessed March 2024. <u>https://kchistory.org/image/central-high-school-9</u>

- Kansas City Public Library. Accessed March 2024. <u>https://kchistory.org/image/central-high-school-7</u>
- Kurtz, Jackson. KMBC. "KCPS will close only 2 schools instead of 10 under new revised Blueprint 2030 recommendation." January 2023. Accessed March 2024. <u>https://www.kmbc.com/article/kcps-will-close-only-2-schools-instead-of-10-under-new-revised-blueprint-2030-recommendation/42468723</u>
- Robertson, Joe. The Kansas City Star. "KC's Central High School renamed." July 2012. Accessed March 2024. <u>https://web.archive.org/web/20120729031118/http://www.kansascity.com/2012/07/25/37</u> <u>23827/kcs-central-high-school-renamed.html</u>
- Poos, Bradley. "Desegregation at Kansas City's Central High School: Illuminating the African American Student Experience Through Oral History." PhD Dissertation. University of Missouri Kansas City, 2014. Accessed March 2024. chromeextension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://mospace.umsystem.edu/xmlui/bits tream/handle/10355/43502/PoosDesKanCit.pdf?isAllowed=y&sequence=1